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May 17,2017

Children of the Confederacy
C/O Chandler Tucker
230 Grace Lane
Piedmont, South Carolina 29673

Dear Members of the Children of the Confederacy:

I would like to commend you all on your dedication to Veterans, history, and community service. I am 
heartened to know that you are participating in an organization that will bolster your civic participation. I 
hope that you enjoy your time together at the Children of the Confederacy Convention. This is an 
excellent time to come together to learn about history and work hard to accomplish your goals.

I think it is important to acknowledge the courage needed to be a leader. You are all leaders by virtue of 
actively seeking knowledge and community service, these are goals that benefit society without a tangible 
reward to the seeker; by these actions you demonstrate your courageousness. I would also like to applaud 
those that are leaders amongst leaders who are with you today and facilitating this event, Chandler 
Tucker, President of the Children of the Confederacy; Ann Sugary, President of the South Carolina 
Division United Daughters of the Confederacy; and Judy McCardle, Third Vice President of the South 
Carolina Division United Daughters of the Confederacy.

Best wishes and keep heart in all your endeavors and for your fixture success.

With warmest regards,

Sincerely,

Kevin L. Bryant 
Lieutenant Governor
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